
Community of Sun Rivers Owner Association 
(CSROA) 

2023 Community Fair Update 

Sunday, September 10th was bright, warm and sun filled. This created the perfect scene for our 
Community Fair.  

Approximately 230 people visited the grassy area below the restaurant where the fair is held. This 
was at least a 50% increase from the previous year! A big thank you to Bighorn Golf for the use 
of this perfect area. 

Kids were given goody bags upon entrance and adults filled in ‘Enter To Win’ ballots for door 
prizes.  

A stroll by the artisans’ tables led right into the excitement of the day ahead. 

The sights and sounds of people talking, laughing, and just enjoying themselves were all 
around. Craft tables were busy. The new pistol painting area showed some up-and-coming 
talented artists with a flair for the abstract.  Line ups for both portrait drawing and face painting. 
The Sweet Shop was visited by both young and old. More candy needed for next year!  
The two very large inflatables were an instant hit and enjoyed by so many kids. Just having so 
much fun! Small games, mini trampolines, little basketball hoop, 4 in a row large game, giants 
sized checkers along with hoola hoops were strewn throughout the large area. Ground 
cushions available for those who wanted to rest and enjoy the ambience of the day.  

 Lots to do for everyone. The mini pickleball net, supplied by Elya at Manta Sport, was something 
new and many people tried their hand at this ever-popular sport. 

All that activity made people hungry and the barbeque was a busy place. Thank you to Peter at 
Masons Restaurant for its use. Different types of burgers, hot dogs, corn on the cob from Chase, a 
variety of chips, juice and water all there for the taking. A huge thank you to the staff of EXP 
Realty for being such great chefs. Tables and benches were full of happy participants enjoying 
both the food and the music provided by Mike Mehta of Sun Rivers. Smiles all around. ����� 

 Volunteers are the driving force between having a fair or not having one at all. Not much could 
have happened without these men and women, boys and girls. We must remember to take a group 
picture next year of these great folks. Thank you to each and every one of you. I caught many 
volunteers smiling a lot which means they were enjoying their hours of giving back to the 
community that we have chosen to live in.  

Each year certain sponsors assist monetarily, and this year was no exception. Corix, EXP Realty, 
Home Hardware on the Halston and Lisa Russell Realty all again generously supported this 
community. What wonderful gestures and so very much appreciated.  

Community Fair 2024 has a big challenge ahead of it to outdo this fabulous event of 2023. 

See you next year! 
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